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Potential Expiration of the Federal Gas Tax

Metro’s advocacy teams in Sacramento and Washington are continuing to work with stakeholders to raise the awareness and to take necessary action in response to the pending expiration of federal gas tax. The nation’s surface transportation law and the authorization to collect the federal gas tax both expire on September 30, 2011. State law includes a provision that would increase the state tax to partially offset the loss of federal funds. Metro’s team in Washington is continuing to work with national organizations to raise the level of awareness and communicate our concerns to Congress and the Administration. Metro’s team in Sacramento is continuing to work with the relevant state agencies that would be responsible for increasing the tax and allocating the revenues. We will keep the Board informed of any new developments.

State Controller Releases Transit Funding Allocations

The California State Controller's Office has posted the estimates for the State Transit Assistance (STA) Program for Fiscal Year 2011-12. The total program is expected to be funded at $416 million this fiscal year. Los Angeles County will receive $122 million over the course of the Fiscal Year based on the estimates by the Controller’s office. The $416 million amount follows the proposal by Governor Brown in his January Budget Proposal and with the May Revise to maintain the state’s commitment to funding public transportation. This year, transportation stakeholders worked to re-enact the gas tax/sales tax swap which included these funds for public transportation. The re-enacted Swap restored the STA program and slightly increased the revenues that the Public Transportation Account receives from the diesel sales tax. The Controller's office states that they anticipate that the first quarter's STA allocation will be paid in October. 

Underwriter RFP Cancelled, new RFP Released

The underwriter Request for Proposals (RFP) issued last month for the upcoming refunding of Proposition A bonds was cancelled last Friday. A new RFP requiring that firms be both California headquartered and emerging was released today, Monday, August 8, 2011.The blackout period through September 7, 2011, remains in effect.



	

	








